

The Consul General

Kraków, 19 June, 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

It is with great sadness that I have learnt of the passing last week of Prof. Dr. Michał Drożdż, Dean of the Faculty of Social Sciences of the Pontifical University of John Paul II in Kraków.

Since his doctorate in Philosophy at the Leopold Franzens-Universität Innsbruck, also my own Alma Mater, Rev. Prof. Drożdż has kept and cherished a close relation to Austria. We have not only lost an avid and productive scientist and a warm and friendly personality, but also a true friend of Austria.

I herewith would like to offer my heartfelt condolences to you as Prof. Drożdż' colleagues and through you to his family and friends.

May he rest in peace.

With warmest regards,

Martin Gärtner

To the Faculty of Social Sciences Pontifical University of John Paul II Kraków

Ul. Krupnicza 42 PL-31-123 Kraków, Poland Tel. +48 (12) 424 99 30

E-Mail: <a href="mailto:krakau-gk@bmeia.gv.at">krakau-gk@bmeia.gv.at</a>/gk-krakau